
 

 

  

 

 
New Scholarship Honors Felicity Karam 
Lindenwood University believes that Lions should 
support Lions, and one of our own has suffered a 
tremendous loss. Alumna Lucia “Lucy” Karam (nee 
Zeik) tragically lost her 2-year-old daughter, when she 
was struck and killed by a vehicle on September 16. In 
the spring of 2019, Lindenwood University will award a 
$2,000 scholarship in memory of Felicity “Fee-Fee” 

Karam to a student in need that is also enrolled in our Plaster School of Business and 
plays lacrosse. Felicity’s mother, Lucia Karam, is a 2007 graduate of Lindenwood 
University’s School of Business and former lacrosse player. Read more 
 

Join Us for Homecoming 2018 
Celebrate your legacy as part of the Lindenwood 
family by joining your fellow classmates, Professors 
Emeriti, fellow alumni, friends, faculty, and staff on 
campus on Saturday, October 20 for our Homecoming 
and Reunion festitivites! Read more 
 

http://www.lindenwood.edu/about/news/details/scholarship-established-in-memory-of-alumnas-child/
http://www.lindenwood.edu/homecoming/


 
Week of Welcomes 
The week of September 24 was a bustling week on 
campus. Dr. Shonrock was able to give welcomes at 
three wonderful events - Gateway Robotics, Magellan 
Study Abroad Group, and at Foreign Language Day. 
It’s always nice having visitors on campus! 
 
 

 
Emmy-Award Director Speaks to Students 
Deborah Barylski is the Emmy Award winning Casting 
Director for Arrested Development, Home 
Improvement, The Middle, and many other TV shows 
and films. Lindenwood students recently had the 
opportunity to learn the ins and outs of auditioning and 
the casting process as she was on campus. 
 
 

 
Gateway Robotics Challenge Held at Lindenwood 
FIRST Robotics held its Gateway Robotics Challenge 
at Hyland Arena on September 29 as part of the 
organization’s partnership with the university. The “off-
season” event was a competition among high school-
level teams that competed in the FIRST Robotics 
competition in March, using the same course and 
challenge. Read more 

 
 

Turbo Vote 
Student Involvement is excited to offer students, faculty, and 
staff a new feature in Involve U called TurboVote to assist 
them with voter registration, absentee ballots, and election 
reminders. TurboVote makes sure Lindenwood students, 
faculty, and staff always know when elections are happening, 
and have the information they need to vote with confidence. 
 
 

 

http://www.lindenwood.edu/about/news/details/gateway-robotics-challenge-held-at-lindenwoods-hyland-arena/


Belleville to Celebrate Homecoming 
Belleville will celebrate Parents, Family, and Alumni 
Reunion Weekend throwing a three-day Homecoming 
celebration highlighted by The Greatest Show in 
Belleville Circus and the school’s Third Annual 
Homecoming Parade. Read more 
 
 

 
 

Entrepreneur Week 2018 
The John W. Hammond Institute for Free Enterprise is 
pleased to announce Clifton L. Taulbert, International 
Lecturer, Entrepreneur, and Pulitzer-Nominated 
Author, will headline Entrepreneurship Week 2018.  
Read more 
 
 

 
 

Students and Faculty to Attend ACSM Meeting 
Five students, along with faculty members, of the 
Exercise and Performance Nutrition Laboratory 
(EPNL) will be attending the Central States chapter 
meeting of the American College of Sports Medicine 
October 18 and 19 in Kansas City, MO. Read more 
 
 

 
 

Belleville to Host Mental Health Awareness Week   
Belleville will host its first Mental Health Awareness 
Week October 8-12. The event is presented by the 
Student Counseling and Resource Center. The center 
is committed to aiding students in reaching their 
academic and personal goals through holistic 
counseling methods. Read more 
 

 
 

http://www.lindenwood.edu/belleville/about/news/details/lindenwood-belleville-celebrates-homecoming-2018-with-community-circus-and-parade/
http://www.cliftontaulbert.com/
https://www.hammondinstitute.org/events
http://www.lindenwood.edu/about/news/details/lindenwood-students-and-faculty-to-attend-central-states-annual-meeting-of-acsm/
http://www.lindenwood.edu/belleville/about/news/details/lindenwood-belleville-to-present-mental-health-awareness-week/


World Affairs Council Delegates on Campus 
Five World Affairs Council (WAC) delegates from 
Kazakhstan, along with a facilitator and interpreter, 
recently visited campus to hear “from professionals in 
the legal and criminal justice system to learn new 
approaches relating to the penal system.” Read more 
 
 

 
 

St. Charles Among Best Places to Live 
Money Magazine and Realtor.com have ranked St. 
Charles, the home of Lindenwood University, number-
32 in its “Best Places to Live in America.” The list was 
recently reported in TIME.com as well. Read more 
 
 
 

 
 

Campus Visit Inspires Freshman 
Dr. Kristy Tucciarone, professor of Advertising and Public 
Relations spontaneously invited a visiting group of high school 
freshman into her classroom while they were on a campus visit.  
Dr. Tucciarone interacted with them and allowed them to 
participate. The purpose of the visit was to inspire the freshman, 
from a low-performing high school, to start thinking about 
college. Thanks to Dr. Tucciarone, the visit did just that! The 
visiting students were able to have Real Experience that can 
potentially lead to Real Success!  
 

 
 

Bowman as Panelist in Active Shooter Training 
John Bowman, director of public safety and security, was 
recently a panelist for an active shooter and workplace violence 
seminar sponsored by USI Insurance Services. Bowman was 
one of five panelists who discussed best practices and 
prevention strategies for workplace violence. The panel was 
made up of individuals with differing disciplines, including law 
enforcement, terrorism, Homeland Security, and law. Bowman 
was able to lend his individual experience from 35 years in law 
enforcement and 6 years in higher education. 
 

 

http://www.lindenwood.edu/about/news/details/world-affairs-council-kazakhstan-delegates-visit-lindenwood/
http://www.lindenwood.edu/about/news/details/money-magazine-and-realtorcom-rank-st-charles-among-best-places-to-live-in-america/


Roaring Over the River 
Dr. Shonrock recently represented Lindenwood 
University at two events. He attended a reception at 
Fontbonne University where leaders in higher 
education gathered for fellowship and collaboration. 
He also attended the Founders Dinner at the 
University of Missouri-St. Louis where six outstanding 
alumni of the university where honored.  
 

 
Director of Student-Athlete Mental Health Hired 
Vice President for Intercollegiate Athletics Brad 
Wachler has announced the hiring of Becky Taylor as 
the department's Director of Student-Athlete Mental 
Health. "We are very excited to welcome Becky to our 
staff," Wachler said. "Student-Athlete wellness is a 
major focus of our department and her experience in 
the field will be a positive asset to our student-athletes' 
successes on and off the playing surface." Read more 

 
 

Men's Golf Finishes 10th at Battle for the Belt  
The men's golf team finished 10th overall at the Battle 
for the Belt hosted by Henderson State. The Lions 
were led by the duo of Markus Lindgren and Yente 
Van Doren who each shot one under par, 215.  
Read more 
 
 

 
 

Cross Country Competes At Chile Pepper Festival  
The cross country teams recently competed at the 
Chile Pepper Festival in Fayetteville, AR. The men's 
team finished the event in 15th place out of 45 teams 
with a final time of 2:12:19.90. Read more 
 
 
 

 
 

https://lindenwoodlions.com/news/2018/10/5/general-lindenwood-hires-becky-taylor-as-the-director-of-student-athlete-mental-health.aspx
https://lindenwoodlions.com/news/2018/10/2/mens-golf-finishes-10th-at-battle-for-the-belt.aspx
https://lindenwoodlions.com/news/2018/9/23/womens-cross-country-cross-country-competes-at-chile-pepper-festival.aspx?path=mcross


Tennis Competes in ITA Central Regional 
The men's and women's tennis teams competed at the 
ITA Central Regional in Oklahoma City, OK. Hector 
Horcajada and Logan Orr defeated their first opponent 
in doubles competition by a 9-8 margin. Read more 
 
 
 

 
 

Haupt Shoots 78 at Washington University  
Women's golf played in-town foe Washington 
University at Tappawingo Golf Course. The Lions were 
led by Josefina Haupt, who shot a 78. As a team the 
Lions shot 339, falling to WashU's 313. Read  more 
 
 
 

 
 

Women’s Rugby Splits Two Home Matches  
Women's rugby recently split two matches at the 
Lindenwood Track and Rugby Complex. They 
defeated the Kansas City Jazz Women's RFC 82-14, 
and then fell to the St. Louis Sabres 46-43.  
Read more 
 
 

 
 

 

  
 
United Way Campaign 
Lindenwood recently participated in a fundraising 
campaign for the United Way and raised $10,344.00! 
“Dr. Shonrock and I are deeply grateful to all who 
made a pledge to the 2018 United Way employee 
campaign,” said Frank Sanfilippo, vice president for 
fiscal affairs and chief financial officer. “Because of the 

many organizations supported by the United Way, we believe this is an important effort, 
and we appreciate your contributions.” 
 
 

https://lindenwoodlions.com/news/2018/9/30/mens-tennis-tennis-competes-in-ita-central-regional.aspx?path=mten
https://lindenwoodlions.com/news/2018/9/23/womens-golf-haupt-shoots-78-at-washu.aspx?path=wgolf
https://lindenwoodlions.com/news/2018/10/1/womens-rugby-splits-two-home-matches.aspx


Pepsi Co-Branded Truck 
Continued collaboration with Pepsi has manifested a 
co-branded Pepsi delivery truck! Keep your eye out for 
it “roaring” down the road. It is also slated to be at 
Lindenwood’s homecoming on October 20! 
 
 
 

 
Kersick Interviewed by Fox 2 
Chad Kerksick, director of the Exercise and 
Performance Nutrition Laboratory, was recently 
interviewed by Fox 2 News regarding upcoming 
research being conducted on the effects of beta-
glucan carbohydrate supplementation. Congratulations 
Dr. Kerksick! 
 

 
 

Foreign Language Day  
Lindenwood University welcomed 200 students from 
six area high schools for Foreign Language Day. 
Foreign Language Day gave French and Spanish 
upper-level high school classes the opportunity to 
spend the day with Lindenwood’s French and Spanish 
departments. Read more 
 

 
 

Assessment Champions Recognized 
Each year, the Assessment Committee 
recognizes its faculty and staff who have made 
a significant contribution toward promoting 
continuous improvement through assessment 
with the presentation of an “Assessment 
Champion Award.”  Read more 

 
 
 

Belleville Exercise Science Department Published 
Research conducted at Lindenwood University-
Belleville’s Exercise Science Lab was recently 
published in the Journal of Strength and Conditioning 
Research. Read more 
 
 

http://www.lindenwood.edu/academics/centers-institutes/exercise-and-performance-nutrition-lab-epnl/about-the-epnl/
http://www.lindenwood.edu/academics/centers-institutes/exercise-and-performance-nutrition-lab-epnl/about-the-epnl/
http://www.lindenwood.edu/about/news/details/two-hundred-high-school-students-attend-foreign-language-day-at-lindenwood/
http://www.lindenwood.edu/about/news/details/assessment-champions-recognized-at-staff-meeting/
http://www.lindenwood.edu/belleville/about/news/details/exercise-science-department-featured-in-the-journal-of-strength-and-conditioning-research/


 
Online M.P.A Degree Ranks Among Best  
OnlineMasters.com has ranked the online Master of 
Public Administration degree at Lindenwood University 
number-20 in its list of Best MPA Degree Programs. 
The organization also named the Lindenwood program 
the “Most Diverse M.P.A. Program.” Read more 
 
 

 
Linden Teach Program Helps Community 
KMOV TV aired a story about our new program called 
Linden Teach, in which Lindenwood education 
students serve as substitute teachers in the Orchard 
Farm School District to address a reported shortage of 
substitute teachers. Read more 
 
 
 
Lindenwood Becomes 16th Member of GLVC 
The Great Lakes Valley Conference (GLVC) recently 
announced that Lindenwood University has been 
admitted to the Conference as its 16th member 
institution, following a vote of approval by the GLVC 
Council of Presidents. Lindenwood will formally join 
the GLVC on July 1, 2019. Read more 
 

 
 

Hafer Quoted in Post-Dispatch Business Column 
Economics professor Rik Hafer, from the Plaster School of 
Business & Entrepreneurship, was quoted in a Post-Dispatch 
business column by David Nicklaus about a proposed tax on 
employers whose workers require federal assistance for food, 
housing, or insurance. Read more 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.lindenwood.edu/about/news/details/online-master-of-public-administration-degree-ranked-by-onlinemasterscom/
http://www.lindenwood.edu/about/news/details/linden-teach-program-helps-district-with-substitute-shortage/
http://www.lindenwood.edu/about/news/details/great-lakes-valley-conference-admits-lindenwood-university-as-16th-member/
http://www.lindenwood.edu/about/news/details/hafer-quoted-in-post-dispatch-business-column/


Alumnus Recognized for Podcast 
Alumnus Chris Stanfield (’11) was recently featured in 
a St. Louis Riverfront Times article for his podcast, 
Killer Jobs, which examines the day jobs of infamous 
serial killers. Stanfield, whose own day job is 
neurophysiologist, has a Master of Arts from 
Lindenwood and lives in St. Charles, MO. Read more 

 
 

Field Hockey Explodes for Five Goals at Converse  
Field hockey scored five goals in a 5-0 shutout of 
Converse in Newberry, S.C. Bridget Hoogendijk and 
Megan Martin led the scoring with two goals each. 
Shelby Pierson scored the other Lion goal. The win 
moves Lindenwood to 7-2 overall. Read more 
 
 

 
 

Men’s Soccer Prevails Over Oakland City  
The men's soccer team posted a 3-1 victory over 
Oakland City during a non-conference match.The win 
improves Lindenwood's record to 5-3-2 on the season, 
and the Lions are now unbeaten in their last three 
matches. Read more  
 
 

 
 

Seven Placed on Scholar-Athlete Team  
The National Fast-pitch Coaches Association has 
announced the 2018 Easton/NFCA All-American 
Scholar-Athlete team. Lindenwood softball placed 
seven on the list: Megan Clark, Marina Esparza, Adele 
Linderman, Brittany Nelson, Keri Sheehan, Becca 
Stocker and Caitlyn Touchette. Read more 
 

 
Lions win 48-41 over Emporia State  
The football team earned its first win in program history 
over Emporia State in a 48-41 victory in Emporia, KS.  
Nash Sutherlin carried the offense on the ground with 
166 yards on 16 carries for a 10.4 average per carry.  
Cade Brister threw for 308 yards with five touchdowns 
after completing 76.9 percent of his passes.  
Read more 

http://www.lindenwood.edu/about/news/details/alumnus-recognized-for-podcast-on-serial-killers/
https://lindenwoodlions.com/news/2018/10/1/field-hockey-explodes-for-five-goals-at-converse.aspx
https://lindenwoodlions.com/news/2018/10/3/mens-soccer-prevails-over-oakland-city.aspx
https://lindenwoodlions.com/news/2018/10/3/softball-lindenwood-places-seven-on-nfca-academic-team.aspx
https://lindenwoodlions.com/news/2018/9/22/football-sutherlin-brister-carry-lions-to-48-41-victory-over-emporia-state.aspx?path=football


 
 

Volleyball Rallies to Defeat Missouri Southern  
The women's volleyball team rallied after dropping the 
first two sets to defeat Missouri Southern 3-2 in Joplin, 
MO. The Lions recorded 11 service aces in the match, 
and have recorded 21 aces this weekend. With the 
win, Lindenwood moves to 10-7 overall and 2-5 in 
conference games. Read more 
 

 
 

 
  

   
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

https://lindenwoodlions.com/news/2018/9/29/womens-volleyball-rallies-to-defeat-missouri-southern.aspx?path=wvball

